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Soldotna Bible Chapel 
300 West Marydale, Soldotna, Alaska 99669 

Church Office (907) 262-4865 
Pastor John’s cell (907) 953-0616 

email - office@soldotnabiblechapel.com 
www.soldotnabiblechapel.com 

 
 

John Rysdyk - Pastor Teacher  
Kevin Spence - Pastor of Children's Ministries 

Francisco Vega - Youth Director 
Gary Lindman - Director of Worship 

Morning Worship                                      9:30 am 
 

 

 
 

Children’s Church                                            
 

 

2 & 3 years     Kaitlyn Jefferson / Scheduler    Room 114 
4 & 5 years          TBA / Ben Nabinger     Room 101 
Grades K & 1         Susan Lockwood                Room 112 
Grades 2 - 4   Melanie Hess / Leanne Cragg     Room 204 
 
 

 

 

 

Sunday School                                          11:00 am 
 
 

 

 

Nursery        Andrew Jefferson, Supervisor       Room 103 
2 yrs             Patti Ireland / Cheryl Beeson       Room 104 
3 yrs             Chatham / Hall / Ringquist     Room 114                  
4 & 5’s  Kristi Dillingham / Joanne Jenkins   Room 111 
K              Joy McCaul / Janet Arneson            Room 109 
1st /2nd   Emma Millard / Amanda Walker     Room 113                  
3rd/4th           Deb Mackie / Ken Felchle     Room 107 
5/6 Boys    Mike Hopp / Robert Thompson     Room 105 
5/6 Girls     Mary Nunn / Kara Johnston         Room 106 
Jr. & Sr. High     E. Arneson / J. Bucho    
                                    P. Hilbish            One Eighty Room 
 

Adult Classes                               
 

 
 
 

Colossians                                 Jory Nunn             Library                        
Survey in Basic Christianity   Joe Hillyer    Upper Room 
Systematic Theology        Dean Denlinger       Room 203 
Sermon Discussion          Mike Hassemer        Room 204 

  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
this Saturday, Nov. 21,  

at 8:30 AM 
 

 

180 Youth Operation  

Christmas Child Box Party 

Next Sunday, Nov. 22,  

3 to 6 PM. at the Chapel. 

 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 

Next Sunday, Nov. 22, at 6 PM to vote on 

Wayne DeVilliers as our Pastor of Adult  

Ministries & Counseling. For more info about 

Wayne, pick up his resume at the Info Center.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

The November Sunday 
School offering is going  

to Sasha Zibarov’s family 
for educational needs  

due to Covid. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

If you’d like to nominate a member of  

SBC to be a Deacon/Deaconess, for 2021, 

pick up a form from the Info Center.  

Return the form to the office  

by Sunday, Dec. 13th. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our bookkeeper is resigning, 
so the Chapel needs to fill this 
part time position. If you’re  

interested in applying,  
see Pastor Kevin. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Bless OUR MISSIONARIES by writing a  
Christmas greeting to them. Stop by the mission’s 

table to drop cards in the boxes of our  
“away” missionaries.  

Give a card to our Chapel missionaries by  
putting one in their Chapel mail box. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Drop your Operation Christmas Child 
Shoe Boxes off at SBC by next  

Sunday, Nov. 22. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

If you’d like to make a Thanksgiving or  
Christmas dinner basket for a needy family,  

contact LOVE, Inc. at 262-5140. 
 
 

 

NOVEMBER MISSION’S SPOTLIGHTS 
 
 
 
 

 

SOAR International exists to fulfill the Great 
Commission of Jesus Christ to the people of 
Russia and Abkhazia by coming alongside, 
encouraging and equipping Russian believers 
to reach their own people for Christ. Dick & 
Kathy Page and Becky Dwinnell are the 
Chapel’s supported SOAR missionaries. Scott 
Page is also on staff with them.  
 

 

 
 

 

PLEASE PRAY for the SOAR staff as they 
navigate through Covid issues prior to their 
yearly Christmas stocking delivery trip. 
They’re excited to share the true Christmas 
story and Gospel message with many 
Russian orphans and at risk children. Some 
have never heard this Good News! 
 
 

 

 

 

PRAISE THE LORD for SBC ladies who sew 
the actual stockings. SOAR warmly thanks 
you for your support of their ministry 
projects and missionaries and for those of 
you who have helped us here in Alaska!  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS:   

If you have a prayer request or  
would like to be included on the  

e-mail prayer list, email DeAnna at 
deannamartinsbcprayerchain@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Serving in the Nursery 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Morning Worship         Ruth Frederickson / 
 Nancy Myers 
Sunday School    Rhee Stables / 
 Shari BeDunnah 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Sunday, November 22, 2020 
 
 
 

Morning Worship  Linda Fox / 
 Jory Nunn 
Sunday School    Donna Spence / 
 Jeanette Klodt 

 
 
 
 
 
 

To help in the nursery, please call  

Andrew Jefferson at 252-0358.  
 

Give thanks to the Lord, for He  
is good. His love endures forever. 

Give thanks to the God of gods.  
His love endures forever. Give 

thanks to the Lord of lords;  
His love endures forever! 

Psalm 136: 1-3 



 
 

Sermon Notes 

 

 

Soldotna Bible Chapel Mission Statement 
Being committed to God’s inspired and authoritative 

Word, it is the mission of Soldotna Bible Chapel  
to exalt God in spirit and in truth, to edify and 

encourage one another to personal holiness, and  
to evangelize a lost world with the gospel . 

of Jesus Christ.  

 
THIS WEEK at the Chapel 
 
 
 
 

TUESDAY, November 17th 
 Ladies’ Bible Study (Genesis 2) 1 PM 
 Pickle Ball - 6:30 PM 
 
 

WEDNESDAY, November 18th 
 AWANA - 6:30 PM 
 180 Youth - 6:30 PM 
 
 
 

SATURDAY, November 21st 
 Men’s Basketball - 7 AM 
 Men’s Prayer Breakfast - 8:30 AM 
 Ladies’ Precept Study (Mark) - 9:30 AM 
 
 

SUNDAY, November 22nd 
 Morning Worship - 9:30 AM (Masks in 
      Upper Room & non-masked in Main  
      Sanctuary) 
 Live Online Facebook Service - 9:35 AM 
 Sunday School - 11 AM 
 Congregational Meeting - 6 PM 
 180 Youth - 6:30 PM 

Welcome! 
We extend a personal greeting to you  

as you worship with us today. 
If this is your first time to visit us,  
we have a special gift bag for you  

at the Information Center in the lobby.   
We want you to know that there is a place here  
for you in worship and Bible study as well as 
many opportunities for ministry and service. 
If you are looking for a place to worship, and  

to find fellowship and encouragement,  
we would count it a privilege to be that place.  

 

 
 

 

May God minister His grace to you, 
     Pastor John  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Enter His gates  
with thanksgiving  

and His courts  
with praise; 

give thanks to  
Him and praise  

His name. 


